
These are the minutes from the September 18, 2012 meeting of the Hanover Board of Health.  Present were Mrs. Lynn White– 

Chair, Mr. John Dougherty – Board Member, Mr. Richard Farwell – Board Member Mr. Anthony Marino – Health Agent, 

and Mr. Arthur Ceurvels – Assistant Health Agent / Inspector. 

 

Having a quorum, Mrs. White called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. 

 

 

New Business 

 

Mr. Dougherty moved to approve the September 4, 2012 minutes as written, Mrs. White second.  Mr. Farwell did not attend the 

September 4
th

 meeting, and abstained from voting. 

 

Mr. Farwell moved to formalize the e-mail vote taken on September 11, 2012 for an emergency order to close all recreational and 

school fields after 6PM for all organized sports activities, due to detection of mosquitos with EEE in Hanover. Mr. Dougherty second, 

so voted unanimously.  Mr. Dougherty reminded the Board that on August 23
rd

 he had forward a notice from the Mass. Department of 

Agriculture regarding the vaccination of animals. 

 

Mrs. White requested some minor modifications on the Board of Health Update drafted by Mr. Marino for the September 24th 

meeting with the Board of Selectmen and Town Manager. 

 

Plan: 

 

481 Cedar Street – approved as submitted 

 

291 Union Street – approved as submitted 

 

68 King Philip Lane -  Deed Restriction – Mr. Dougherty moved to accept the septic plan submitted by McGlone Enterprises, Inc.,  

for 68 King Philip Lane, plan dated 9/4/12, with the variances noted on the plan, Mr. Farwell second, so voted unanimously. 

 

 

 

All Permits and Licenses signed  

 

Mr. Marino’s update:    

Mr. Marino provided an update on DEA Drug Drop-off day September 29, 2012 at the Senior Center 665 Center Street between 

10AM to 2PM 

 

Mr. Marino briefed the Board on 70 Elm Street, he stated that Mr. Rodrigues plans to re-build his home that was lost in a fire last July 

(2011), the new home will be located behind the original foundation.  Mr. Marino stated that original septic plan was for four 

bedrooms, and that the original septic system passed the required Title5 inspection. 

 

Mr. Marino reported that Hanover Auto Center LLC (dba Sunoco) of 1954 Washington Street has applied and was approved for 24 

hour operations by the Board of Selectmen. The request for BoH approval will be included on the agenda for the October 2
nd

 meeting. 

 

The agenda for the October 2
nd

 meeting will have the request to update the Town’s Animal Regulations - Section 1-7 Exceptions (to 

include the words Domesticated Animals) 

 

 

 

Mr. Farwell moved to adjourn, Mr. Dougherty second, so voted unanimously.  Meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m. 

 

 


